
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 2017      Issue #390 
 
 

COME JOIN US! 
 

Rally Day—September 10th 
Alpha Course—September 13th & 14th 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
GOD’S MISSION NEEDS YOU! 

 
 

“Thy Word is a lamp unto my feet and a Light unto my path.” 
Psalm 119:105 
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       Noah’s Ark   

  

     September     

  2017 
                                                                                                                                                      

 From the Pastor 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,     

 

The summer is basically over, who would've thought that three months  

of beautiful sun would be coming to an end. Interesting, as the summer 

months are ending we will have a certain day in which we all take off,  

that’s Labor day. Is it a day in which we take a day off because we  

worked so hard during the summer or is it because it’s the day to set us  

to work hard for the fall/winter? 

Whatever the case might be why do we labor so hard? Laboring is some-

thing we strive towards everyday through our work, family and daily  

living. We see people working 40-70 hours a week trying to provide for 

their families. We see people working just 40 hours and making a lot of 

money to build nice houses (not jealous/coveting their houses). We also  

see people just working the bare minimum and seeking support from  

other sources.  

Whatever the case might be, God says one thing. If you labor without  

the LORD, you labor in vain. If you think work, life and family without 

God is important, then we stand corrected. Yes, you can build and 

build. But is it really worth it? Will it last? Do you notice we work for 

things, new things? Yet with God, it’s always the same. He never 

changes. We stress about the labor and daily living when God reminds  

us, go to Him. Let Him bless you and let Him watch over you. Otherwise  

its all going to be in vain. Your house will fall apart no matter what you  

do to repair it. God will reassure you that the foundation under your  

house will never fail. Let God relieve you of your anxiousness, stress  

and burden. 7 casting all your anxieties on him, because he cares for you.  

1 Peter 5:7. God is watching over you, never forget that and be reminded 

everything that we labor for is in vain without a life with God.  

 

 May God move you to His house to hear the joys of life. 

      Pastor Travis 

 

Lutheran Service Book Order Form 

 

   We still have a few more hymnals if you 

are interested in dedicating one - Cost $30.00     

fill in the form below and return it with your 

check made out to Trinity Lutheran Church 

           Memo line: Hymnals—Thank you! 
 

 

Presented by: 

 

_______________________________________________________ 

Your Name as you would like it to appear 

 

____  In Memory of 

 

_____In Honor of 

 

_____In Thanksgiving to God for 

 

 

_______________________________________________________ 

Name of Person or Event being honored or remembered 

 

 

 

Presented by: 

 

_______________________________________________________ 

Your Name as you would like it to appear 

 

____  In Memory of 

 

_____In Honor of 

 

_____In Thanksgiving to God for 

 

 

_______________________________________________________ 

Name of Person or Event being honored or remembered 

 

 

A nameplate dedication will be put in the front  

of each hymnal similar to the ones above 

 

“Honor the Lord with your possessions and with the first fruits 

of all your increase.” Proverbs 3:9 

https://www.cph.org/images/Product/large/031170.jpg


RALLY DAY: SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 10TH 
  COME ONE—COME ALL 

 

Keep an eye out for a water bottle set up in the narthex  

for mission donations. Each month will be a new  

mission. First mission will be for the victims of 

Hurricane Harvey. Following month Food Pantry.  

  Fill it up, watch it grow! 

 

 

 BLESSING OF THE BACKPACKS: 

During Worship Pastor will bless all School bags 

from Pre-K to Graduate School. So don’t forget 

to bring them to church on September 10th or the 

Thursday before September 7th at 6 PM Worship. 

 

 

SEPT 10TH VOTERS’ BODY WILL FOLLOW WORSHIP! 
 

  What’s Happening at Trinity… 

 

  Would anyone like to write for future issues of 

  What Trinity Means to Me? Please submit a   

 p paragraph or two to Kay Charon at God4us11542@yahoo 

  or to Pastor Travis at Trinitygcpastor@gmail.com 

 

WORSHIP COMMITTEE meets on Thursday, Sept. 7th at 7PM 

 

 Fellowship:  Starting on September 10th we will return to our           

 regular fellowship menu. Remember to bring milk for coffee/tea. 

 We need help with Altar to set up for Holy Communion. Please 

 fill in the OPEN slots on lists in hallway to serve in this or other           

 capacities.  

 Put your ALL on the ALTAR to serve our Lord and His Church! 

   

  Grace enables us to serve, not to sin! 

 

       Dear Brothers and Sisters, 

 

 This Sunday and for the following week  

 we are holding special collections. 

 

 Bishop Lecakes is asking that all Atlantic 

District Churches take a special offering for the 

victims of Hurricane Harvey this Sunday, September 3, and next Sun-

day, September 10. The Atlantic District will forward all funds re-

ceived immediately to the Texas District. 

 Checks should be made out to THE ATLANTIC DISTRICT-LCMS 

and the words "Hurricane Harvey" placed on the memo line. Other 

financial donations from Congregations and individuals are also  

 encouraged. Please send all gifts to the District Office as soon as  

 possible. The need is emergent. One-hundred percent of all offerings 

go to go to disaster response. 

 

 Text — Send a text message to 41444, and type LCMSHARVEY  

 in the message field. You’ll receive a text with a link to a  

phone-friendly, secure donation form. 

 We will also be collecting several items to send to churches in 

Texas.  We have filed for a Thrivent Action Team to send needed 

items. Water, Batteries, Flashlights and lanterns, Food- non perish-

able that doesn't need heating, Diapers, Baby wipes, Formula and  

bottles, Big heavy duty trash bags, Pet food, Gift Cards to Wal-Mart, 

Target. 

 Our Sister Church in Corpus Christi, Texas - has a wish list on  

 Amazon. You can purchase items and it will send ship to their 

church. May God continue to bless each of you, Pastor Travis 

 

We are saved to serve! 

 

“For God so loved the world that He gave his only begotten Son, 

that whoever believes in him shall not perish but have 

everlasting life.” John 3:16 

   MISSIONS 



News in the pews... 
Pics from Pastor’s Visits with Frank Schwarz and Maria VanOmmeren 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We miss them at worship but are grateful they are well. Praise God! 

 

 We bid Farewell to Shelley Montello  

 on Sunday, July 30th as she and Harry  

 have moved to Tennessee. We thanked  

 Shelley for all her work with the Sunday  

 School Children over the years. 

 May God bless their new home, guide  

 them to a new church home, and fill them  

 with joy and the Lord’s peace be with them. 

 

 

Cimorelli House Blessing  

Pastor Travis blessed the Cimorelli’s new                                            

house on Friday, June 23rd for Anthony,                                            

Nesha & Anthony, Jr. Anthony and Nesha                                              

are presently attending new member classes. 

 
     Congratulations to  
       Ida Madden on  
       celebrating her  
        80th Birthday  
 
 

 
         May our gracious Lord bless you 
     with many, many more! 

 Ladies Guild 
 

 The Ladies Guild will meet Monday, Sept 18 at noon 

 

 Sewing Group continues to meet the 2nd and 4th Tuesday of the 

 month at 10 AM. Pic below sorting materials for the fall sessions 

 

  

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

                              Bill Charon /Cheo Teng 

 (pics compliments of Pastor)     filling orders on the stage 

  

 The Food Pantry and Thrift Shop will be open on Saturday, 

 September 16th from 9:30 to noon. Please  remember to bring  

 in your food pantry items and place them in the blue trunk in the 

 entranceway to church. Items needed include: Peas, Carrots, 

 Beets, Mixed Veggies, Cream of Corn, Pancake Mix, Canned 

 Fruit, Coffee, Peanut Butter, Jelly, Chicken Noodle Soup, Tomato 

 Soup, Tea, Rice, Spaghetti Sauce in Jar, Spaghetti Sauce in Can, 

 Baked Beans, Chili, Cereal, and Spaghetti. Thanks for your help! 

 

 LWML RETREAT 
LWML Retreat at Tuscarora Inn, Mt Bethel PA 

 Date: October 13-15 

Theme: Listen, Look, Leap with Esther 

for Reservations and Info 

Email: dcsrojas@redeemerlutheranbronx.org 

Call: Deaconess Rojas at 718-324-1288 

For more info: www.adlwml.org 

 

“Trust in the Lord with all your heart and lean not unto 

your own understanding; in all your ways acknowledge 

Him and He shall direct your path.” Prov. 3: 5,6 



              What Trinity Lutheran Church Means to Me      

                         by Eva Walken 

 

  It has been 30 years since we attended Trinity  

  Church. Much has happened since. 

 

 

 Growing up in a Christian family I knew the importance  

of Proverbs 22:6 “Train up a child in the way he should go: and when he is old, he will  

not depart from it.” When my daughter was five I found myself looking for a church  

where she could attend Sunday School. Having just moved to Glen Cove from Queens  

I visited a few difference churches in Glen Cove but never felt quite at home. I then  

found Trinity Church and felt very much at home right away. My daughter and I started at-

tending Trinity and not before long I was involved teaching Sunday School and VBS. 

 In order to become a member I had to take a membership class. At that time  

David Mahsman was the pastor and he agreed to have the membership class at our  

house. My husband had no interest in attending church but for some reason he decided  

to participate in our group Pastor Mahsman just read certain passages from the Bible, words 

of truth that sparked an interest in a man who had never been exposed to God’s word. 

 Some years later we moved to Texas and my husband decided to go to seminary. 

He has traveled all over the US to minister to prisoners in jails and prisons and currently 

teaches a few times a week at the county jail where we live. Romans 10:17 says “So faith 

comes from hearing and hearing from the Word of Christ.” We can testify to the truth in that 

verse! 

 My daughter received her education from a Christian university, met her husband 

there and are now raising three young children who attend Sunday School where they are 

taught biblical principles that will guide them and keep them on the right track in life. 

 I believe this all started as I listened to that small voice to enroll my 5-year old 

daughter in Sunday School at Trinity Church. 

 

Thanks Eva, great sharing! Eva & Ken attended Leisure Week 2 at Tuscarora this  

summer. Then they traveled to CT to visit with former Trinity Superintendent Dick &  

Kathy Nordstrom. There’s a song we sing “Friends are friends forever, if the Lord’s 

the Lord of them.” I still remember Melissa in the pageant of Christmas around the 

World with the St Lucia headdress of candles. Beautiful memories of all. Much love! 

 

 News in the Pews...  

 

 Called Home by the Lord 

  

 Roger Phillips was called Home by the 

 Lord on July  13th at the age of 73. He 

 was pre-deceased by his wife Helen.  Roger served the Lord faithfully 

 at Trinity before he became ill and moved to Cherry Hill, NJ. Our 

 love and prayers to his daughter Cathy & Sean Williams. Roger was 

 laid to rest in Round Top, NY. “Well done good and faithful servant” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 1st John 5:13 “I write these things to you who believe in the name  

 of the Son of God so that you may know that you have eternal life.” 

 

 Harry Bloechle was called Home by the Lord on July 13th after  

 a long illness. Our love and prayers to his mom, Evelyn and 

 family. May the Holy Spirit comfort you with His peace. 

 

 Robert Hofacker was called Home by the Lord on August 18th 

 at the age of 75. Our love and prayers to his wife Margaret & family 

 

 Memorials/Honorariums: 

 
 In Memory of  Given by                   Designated               
 
 Roger Phillips  Mim & Rob Edwins  General Fund 
    Kay & Bill Charon    Media Technology 
    Edith & Frank Uhlendorf  General Fund 
 
 Harry Bloechle Mim & Rob Edwins   Benevolent Fund  
    Kay & Bill Charon Benevolent Fund 
    Edith & Frank Uhlendorf  Benevolent Fund 

   



New in the Pews…     

Next Baptism 9/17 Victoria Hope Gadea Shapovalova  

BIRTH: Meredith Joy Yee born 6/30/17 at 4:15pm  

7 lbs. 7 oz. 18 1/2 inches long. Congratulations 

Pastor Travis, Phyllis and big sister Hannah. 

God bless Merry, we look forward to her Baptism 

on Sunday, September 24th by Bishop Lecakes. 

  

 

 

 

BAPTISM: Janet Bebry’s great niece Brinley Lorner will be baptized  

on September 16th in Bayville. Congrats to all! 

 

BAPTISM: On Sunday, July 16th  

Adrian Cordoza, son of Aida Cardenas                 

was baptized at Trinity during worship. 

Welcome Adrian to the family of God!  

His sister is also pictured  

by the camera on live feed! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wedding: Jessica Diaz  

was married to Connor 

Hibbs on Aug. 12, 2017  
 

Congrats to all these 

Families of God! 

 

       VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL AUGUST 7-11  

 

 Thanks to John Bruckner and son who made the terrific 

 backdrop for VBS’ theme A Mighty Fortress is our God! 

 Beautiful carpentry work and the kids loved it! 

 It was a fabulous 

 week with 20-25 

 children attending 

 each day.  

 Thanks be to God! 

 and also to our 

 teachers, Pastor, 

 Sarah Blough, and 

 Brittany Cullum and 

 Tony Mazzella for 

 the Music! 

 Thanks to our craft workers Claudia Deschamps and Jessica O’Brien 

 Thanks to Juli Charon for taking all the photos. Great shots!! 

 

            Miss Sarah’s class 

 elementary school 

 age. 

 

 May God bless the 

 seeds planted in 

 the kids hearts and let 

 them grow in their faith   

 in    JESUS! 



What’s Happening at Trinity... 

  

Sunday Morning Bible Study at 8:30 AM  

Studying Hebrews—Leader: Edith Uhlendorf   

in Pastor’s office. 

 

All welcome on Wednesday, Sept. 13th at 9 AM Bill Charon  

will lead the Alpha Series in the Upper Room. Refreshments served. 

 

Women’s Bible Study meets Thursdays at 1 PM. Studying the Gospel  

of John - Leader: Pastor Travis in the Fellowship Room.   

 

Sunrise Bible Study meets the 2nd and 4th  

Monday at 3:30 PM on the 2nd floor at 39 Forest Ave 

Pastor is leading the group and they are studying  

1st Samuel 18.  

Carol Ann Munday now lives there. If you can join us 

that would be great, Carol Ann would love to see you. 

 

All welcome on Thursday, Sept.14th at 7 PM  

Pastor Travis will lead the Alpha Series in the Upper 

Room. Dinner will be served. 

 

ALPHA PROGRAM AT TRINITY 

A 10-week course where we invite others to  

come and introduce them to the Gospel through  

fellowship, dinner, a DVD and small group  

discussion. There are two opportunities to  

attend. Please pray for Alpha and who the Lord will lead to come.  

The Holy Spirit is alive and well at Trinity wanting to work through  

each of us to enlarge His Kingdom. Please consider attending ALPHA. 

 

A Word from Deaconess Phyllis 

I'm starting a Women's Bible Study  

on Monday nights beginning September 18th  

at 7 PM. I want to give working women  

and mothers the opportunity to be able to  

attend a Bible study at night if they are unable  

to make it during the day. Please let me know  

if you're interested! The 1st and 3rd Mondays. 

 

OPPORTUNITIES TO SERVE THE LORD  
AT TRINITY LUTHERAN CHURCH 

 
Fellowship: 
 
Altar Guild: 
 
Sunday School: 
 
Youth Group: 
 
Thrift Store/Food Pantry: 
 
Music/Choir: 
 
Worship Assistant: 
 
Bible Studies: 
 
Vacation Bible School: 
 
Bell Choir: 
 
Greeter/Usher: 
 
Evangelism and Outreach into Community: 
 
Other: 
 
Name:____________________________________________ 
 
Phone/Email:_______________________________________ 
 
Ephesians 2:10 “For we are God’s handiwork, created in  
Christ Jesus to do good works, which God prepared in  
advance for us to do.” 
 
Please place in offering plate or mail to church 



Trinity Lutheran Church 

Worship Assistants’ Schedule 

       September 2017   
     Serve the Lord with zealous hearts.  

        Please be at your assigned post                                            

      15 minutes prior to start of service 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you can’t make your scheduled assignment please contact a replace-

ment from your list and call the church office to let them know. 

Call Kim Flower be added to assistants’ lists 1-954-224-1816 

*Head usher responsible for elevator, head count/offerings;  

other ushers tidying pews, refilling pew offering envelopes. 

To sign up for Altar, Flowers, Sanctuary Light, Fellowship,  

please fill in the charts in church hallway or call office 676-1340 

Sanctuary Light $5/Sunday Flowers $20/vase, 2 available each week. 

  

 VBS Pics              Our Mission School Supplies 

A Mighty God! 

 

Worship 

Assistants 

9/3/17 

Sunday 

9:30 AM 

9/10/17 

Sunday 

 9:30 AM 

9/17/17 

Sunday 

 9:30 AM  

9/24/17 

Sunday 

9:30 AM  

Chancel  

Assistant 

Edith 

Uhlendorf 

John 

Bruckner 

Kim 

Flower 

N/A 

Acolyte Colette 

Brunelle 

Lucas 

Rabanal 

Nils 

Coffey 

Adrien 

Brunelle 

Reader  Edith 

Uhlendorf 

Jane 

Sorenson 

Kim 

Flower 

Kay 

 Charon 

Ushers *Ted Norelius 

Guy Brunelle 

*Ted Sitterer 

Rod Catano 

*Will Flower 

Jerry Flower 
*Bob Bartlotti 

Cheo Teng 

Greeters Kim 

Flower 

Lynda 

Madden 

Lucia 

Coffey 

Edith 

Uhlendorf 

Nursery  Elise N Amelia N Elise N Ali Bebry 

Altar  Jane 

Sorenson 
OPEN OPEN OPEN 

Sanct Lite Rosa OPEN OPEN OPEN 

Flowers  1-Charon 2-Cimorelli OPEN 1-Uhlendorf 

Fellowship Norelius OPEN OPEN OPEN 



VBS pictures 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Roger made the donkey 

 

 

Joshua fought 

the battle of 

Jericho and 

the walls  

came tumbling 

down—blow 

the trumpets! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 If you want to know 

 what is in the banana 

  ark of the covenant, 

  ask a VBS King’s kid 

 

VBS Pre-K 

Class 



 

 

 
 

 
 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    Holy Communion is 

celebrated at all  

worship services 

Please sign up for 

Altar Duty. 

1 

Pray for the flood 

victims and consider 

the special collection 

the next two Sundays. 

2 

 

 

12PM-AA 

3 13th Sun aft Pentecost 

 

8:30AM Bible Study 

9:30AM Worship 

Special Collection 

Flood Victims 

4 NEW Women’s  

Bible Study with 

Phyllis Yee starts 

September 18 at 7PM 

7:30 PM-AA 

5 

 

 

6 

 

 

What’s Alpha? Come 

next Wed at 9AM 

7 

1PM Bible Study in 

Fellowship Room 

6PM Worship with 

Blessing of Backpacks 

7PM Worship Meeting 

8 

 

Atlantic District  

LCMS follow on 

twitter and instagram 

9 

Bring in Pantry 

Items for the trunk 

12PM-AA 

10 14th Sun aft Pent 

8:30AM Bible Study 

RALLY DAY/Backpack 

9:30AM Worship 

Special Collection Flood 

VOTERS BODY 

11 

3:30 PM Sunrise  

Bible Study 

 

7:30 PM-AA 

12 

10 AM Sewing 

 

Confirmation TBA 

with 1st yr class also 

13 

 

9AM ALPHA Series 

 

6:45PM Think Thin 

14 

1PM Bible Study in 

Fellowship Room 

 

6PM Worship 

6:30 ALPHA Series 

15 

twitter.com/ADLCMS 

 

instagram.com/

adlcms/ 

16 

9:30-Noon Pantry 

and Thrift Shop Open 

Lorner Baptism 

12PM-AA 

17 15th Sun aft Pent 

Gadea Baptism 

8:30AM Bible Study 

9:30AM Worship/SS 

Deadline October 

Newsletter 

18 12 Noon Ladies 

Guild-bring sandwich 

7PM Women’s Bible 

Study 

7::30 PM-AA 

19 

 

 

Confirmation TBA 

20 

 

9AM ALPHA Series 

 

6:45PM Think Thin 

21 

1PM Bible Study in 

Fellowship Room 

 

6PM Worship 

6:30 ALPHA Series 

22 Fall Begins 

Trinity Worship ‘live’ 

on Facebook 

https/www.facebook. 

com/trinitylutherangc/ 

23 

 

 

 

12PM-AA 

24 16th Sun aft Pent 

Yee Baptism with  

Bishop Lecakes 

8:30AM Bible Study 

9:30AM Blended  

Worship 

25 

3:30 PM Sunrise  

Bible Study 

 

7:30 PM-AA 

26 

 

10 AM Sewing 

 

Confirmation TBA 

27 

 

9AM ALPHA Series 

 

6:45PM Think Thin 

28 

1PM Bible Study in 

Fellowship Room 

 

6PM Worship 

6:30 ALPHA Series 

29 

Pick up your  

Oct-Dec Portals of  

Prayer and your GC 

Map with Resources 

30 

Help fill up our 

Mission Bottle for 

Hurricane victims 

12PM-AA 

September 2017 

Pastor Travis Yee Cell 1-845-772-2586, Call or Text Email: trinitygcpastor@gmail.com 

Church Phone/Fax 516-676-1340; Group Text:81010 text@74forest;  

Website: www.trinitylutheranglencove.com; Carol Rosa, Administrative Assistant  

Email: trinitygcofficemanager@gmail.com; Bill Charon, President 516-671-0182,  

Email: WCharon@AOL.com; Kim Flower, Worship Assistants 1-954-224-1816 Email:  

kcflower929!gmail.com; Kay Charon, Newsletter 671-0182 Email: God4us11542@yahoo.com 


